 TRIMDON PARISH COUNCIL
Minutes of the Ordinary Meeting of Trimdon Parish Council in Trimdon Community College, Elwick View, Trimdon Village on Tuesday 13 June at 6:00pm
Present: Councillors John Burton (Chair), David Smith, Les Oliver, Bernadette Oliver, Paul Stephens, Ian Quinn, Rob Gilbert, Ian Coulson, Margaret Elliott, George Elliott and Paul Trippett.
Joseph Hobson (Clerk to the Council) was in attendance.
50/23
APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE
No apologies for absence were received.
51/23
DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST
Resolved that no declarations of interest were received.

52/23
PUBLIC PARTICIPATION
Two members of the public were present to speak about an item on the agenda (Minute58/23) relating to the use of the Bobby Cowell Recreation Park.
53/23
REPORT FROM COUNTY COUNCILLOR Chris Varty
County Councillor Chris Varty offered her apologies and submitted a written report which was appended to the minutes.
54/23
MINUTES OF THE ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING HELD ON 9 MAY 2023
The minutes of the Annual General Meeting held on 9 May 2023 had been circulated with the agenda.
Resolved that the minutes of the Annual General Meeting held on 9 May 2023 be approved and signed by the Chairman.
55/23
UPDATE ON PROGRESS OF RESOLUTIONS OF THE ORIDINARY MEETING HELD ON 21 MARCH 2023
The Clerk reported that the Durham County Council Public Transport Manager had sent an email informing him that they were unable to attend this meeting to discuss concerns about the new 59 Bus Service (Minute 33/23). However, they would attend or send a representative to the Council meeting in September.

Resolved that the DCC Public Transport Manager be invited to the Ordinary meeting to be held on 5 September 2023.

The Chairman enquired about the possibility of the Council taking over the arrangements for the annual Service of Remembrance (Minute 48/23) to be held on Saturday 11 November 2023 due to the disbanding of the local Royal British Legion Branch.
Resolved that the Parish Council take over the arrangements for future annual Service of Remembrance to be held at 11:00am on 11 November each year.

56/23
FINANCIAL
a) The Clerk gave a verbal update on expenditure approved by the Chairman under Section 4.1 of the Financial Regulations. A written list had been circulated with the agenda.
Resolved that the payments be approved and signed by the Chairman.
b) The Clerk submitted the schedule of payments made between 1 May 2023 and 31 May 2023.
Resolved that the schedule of payments made between 1 May 2023 and 31 May 2023 be approved.
c) The Clerk submitted a schedule of receipts between 1 May 2023 and 31 May 2023.
Resolved that the schedule of receipts between 1 May 2023 and 31 May 2023 be approved.
d) The Clerk submitted bank reconciliation statement (Current Bank Account) for 31 May 2023. This was cross referenced with the Bank Statement. 

Resolved that the bank reconciliation statements (Current Bank Account) for 31 May 2023 be approved and the bank statement be signed by the Chairman.
57/23
CLERK’S REPORTS
a) A report on the outcome of the Clerk’s investigation into an incident at Trimdon Grange Allotments site on 11 March 2023 had been circulated with the minutes. 
Resolved that the two allotment tenants involved be issued a warning letter setting out that their tenancy may be terminated if any future breaches of their respective tenancy occur.
58/23
CORRESPONDANCE
a) An email from Bradley Sharp (Black Bull Football Club) requesting to use the Bobby Cowell Recreation Park and, seek permission to place changing facilities at the site, had been circulated with the agenda.
Resolved that permission in principle be given subject to identifying suitable placement, cost and planning implications.

59/23
COUNCILLOR MATTERS
a) The Clerk circulated an email response from the Planning Officer from Durham County Council in response to concerns raised about a resident living on Front Street North, Trimdon Village, paving a grassed area outside of their property, an area covered by the conservation area.
Members were concerned by the response from Durham County Council as this could result in other residents carrying out similar activities, thereby failing to safeguard the conserved aspect of the Village Green and wider conservation area. The Clerk reported that he will seek a meeting with the DCC Conservation Officer to raise the Council’s concerns.

60/23
DATE AND TIME OF THE NEXT MEETING 
Resolved that the next meeting to take place will be the Allotments Committee on Tuesday 11 July 2023 at 6.00 pm.
email:             clerk@trimdonparishcouncil.gov.uk
telephone:     01431 880224

